
37367 Builyeon Road, South Queensferry 

Can you please advise me if funding for the provision, construction and future on-going 

revenue operating cost of a new primary school at the new housing development at Builyeon 

Road, South Queensferry is currently included in CEC Capital and Revenue budget 

programmes for future years? 

In which financial years have budgets been allocated? 

The current approved Capital Investment Programme includes provision for the construction 

of a new primary school at Builyeon Road, South Queensferry in the 2023/24, 2024/25 and 

2025/26 financial years. These years are the current estimate of when a school may be 

delivered. However, the exact timing of construction may vary and will only be known once 

the detailed design and procurement stages of the project have been completed. On-going 

revenue costs are factored into future revenue budgets for all new schools as required.  

 


